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GRAND KNIGHT’S LETTER – Douglas Blondin 

 

Brother Knights, Ladies Auxiliary and IHM Congregation: 

 

August has a number of events associated with the founder of our order, Blessed 

Michael J McGivney.  He was born on August 12, 1852 in Waterbury, Connecticut - 

the eldest of 13 children who would be born to Patrick and Mary (Lynch) McGivney. 

 

In 1868, Michael would first enter a seminary in Quebec, Canada.  He later studied 

at a seminary near Niagara Falls, NY, before leaving in June 1873 to assist his fami-

ly after the death of his father.  He would resume studies at St. Mary’s Seminary in Baltimore, Maryland 

(the same place where Father Bill Breslin would later study) and was ordained a priest on December 22, 

1877. 

 

Building on his personal experience, Father McGivney recognized the devastating effects of the death of 

the wage earner in immigrant families.  While an assistant pastor at St Mary’s Church in New Haven, Con-

necticut, Father McGivney founded the Knights of Columbus on March 29, 1882, as a mutual aid society.  

While initially providing financial assistance to widows and orphans, it grew into a fraternal society. 

 

Father McGivney died of pneumonia on August 14,1890, just after his 38th birthday. 

 

The case for his canonization was started in 1996 in the Archdiocese of Hartford (Connecticut).  On May 

27, 2020, Pope Francis announced that McGivney had been approved for beautification. The beatifica-

tion Mass was held on October 31, 2020, at the Cathedral of St. Joseph in Hartford, Ct.  The feast day of 

Blessed Michael J. McGivney was established as August 13th.  Please pray for another miracle to be ap-

proved so that he can be granted Sainthood. 

 

As Margaret Mead said “Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed individuals can change 

the world.  In fact, it’s the only thing that ever has.”  From those humble beginnings in 1882, the Knight 

of Columbus has grown to have over 2 million current members with a worldwide impact.  Thanks to 

those who help our Council carry on that work in our corner of the world. 

 

On August 15th, we celebrate the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary (a Holy Day of Obligation) – cele-

brating that the Mother of God, having completed the course of her earthly life, was assumed body and 

soul into heavenly glory.  This holy day was established by Pope Pius XII on November 1st, 1950. 

 

May the rest of your summer be filled with days of relaxation and escaping the heat. 

Vivat Jesus 

Douglas Blondin 

Grand Knight Council 7502 

Northglenn, CO 

https://kofc7502.org
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Pray for vocations!  Pray for our seminarians and priests! 

Please include the following Knights 

 and their family members in your prayers: 
Jackie Hartman, John Luna, Joe Duran, Johnny Padilla, Brenda Garcia (David Garcia’s 

daughter in law), Barbara Peterson, Robert Morelli, Patricia Heimann (Greg Heimann’s 

mother), Dena Ballinger (Joe Duran’s Daughter-in-law), Terry Zrust, Jeff Tuell (Ed Getsch’s Son-in-law), 

Arnie Malsom, Shirley Hofer, Mike Brown, Jim Brozovich, Tom Hermosillo, Elisabeth Barron, Margie Arch-

er, Diane Roybal, Sharon Suedkamp, Doli Brown.  

Deceased: Alvin Kuhn (funeral August 13 at IHM), James Brozovich (funeral August 2 at Nativity 

of Our Lord). 

Contact Jerry Starling at jcstarling@comcast.net or 303-451-1648 to add or remove names. 

 

 
 

 

Scripture of the Month 

Matthew 20:25-28 
25 But Jesus summoned them and said, “You know that the rulers of the Gentiles lord it over them, 

and the great ones make their authority over them felt. 26 But it shall not be so among you. Rather, 

whoever wishes to be great among you shall be your servant; 27 whoever wishes to be first among you 

shall be your slave. 28 Just so, the Son of Man did not come to be served but to serve and to give his 

life as a ransom[a] for many.” 
*   *   *   * 

Scripture of the Month is taken from The New American Bible, Revised Edition (NABRE) at 

www.usccb.org/bible, which provides explanatory introductions and footnotes, and is used in 

support of the Holy Father’s prayer intention for the month of August, that political leaders be 

at the service of their own people, working for integral human development and for the com-

mon good, caring especially for the poor and those who have lost their jobs. 

 
Papal Commentary on Scripture of the Month 

 

“Politics too must make room for a tender love of others. ‘What is tenderness? It is love that draws near and 

becomes real. A movement that starts from our heart and reaches the eyes, the ears and the hands… Tender-

ness is the path of choice for the strongest, most courageous men and women’. [191] Amid the daily concerns 

of political life, ‘the smallest, the weakest, the poorest should touch our hearts: indeed, they have a ‘right’ to 

appeal to our heart and soul. They are our brothers and sisters, and as such we must love and care for them.’ 

 

“All this can help us realize that what is important is not constantly achieving great results, since these are not 

always possible. In political activity, we should remember that, ‘appearances notwithstanding, every person is 

immensely holy and deserves our love. Consequently, if I can help at least one person to have a better life, that 

already justifies the offering of my life. It is a wonderful thing to be God’s faithful people. We achieve fulfilment 

when we break down walls and our hearts are filled with faces and names!’ The great goals of our dreams and 

plans may only be achieved in part. Yet beyond this, those who love, and who no longer view politics merely as 

a quest for power, ‘may be sure that none of our acts of love will be lost, nor any of our acts of sincere concern 

for others. No single act of love for God will be lost, no generous effort is meaningless, no painful endurance is 

wasted. All of these encircle our world like a vital force.’” 

*   *   *   * 

 From Pope Francis’s encyclical letter Fratelli Tutti, paragraphs 194 and 195. 

mailto:jcstarling@comcast.net
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwju99nU8LTgAhXJxFQKHfHEAwIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fworldartsme.com%2Fthoughts-and-prayers-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw1Kf4QTlD_3P70WYjb84zlo&ust=1550015644893958
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+20%3A25-28&version=NABRE#fen-NABRE-28140a
file:///C:/Users/Joseph/Documents/0%20%20%20%20KOFC%20NEWSLETTERS/2019-09%20Nwsltr%20Drafts/www.usccb.org/bible
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Family of the Month 

Minutes of Council 7502 (continued) 

LADIES AUXILIARY by Dianne Heimann, President 
The Ladies Auxiliary met on Thursday July 13, 2024. We had twenty-two members 

present. 

 

At this meeting we had our Installation of Officers. For FY 2024-2025 our Officers 

are President - Dianne Heimann, Vice President - Kathryn Sergeeff, Treasurer -    

Cherryl Ondrak, Recording Secretary - Marlene Wilson, Corresponding Secretary -  

Reni Pfeifer, Historian -Benita Montoya, Hostesses -Jill Walls and Marilyn Getsch. Our 

Spiritual Director is Sia Ray. Thank you to the outgoing officers: Vice President - Jan 

Cogar, Recording Secretary - Judy Allan, Hostess - Verissa Beatty and Spiritual Director Margie Archer. I 

thank you for your leadership and your time and commitment to our organization. It was so nice to have 

dinner and spend the evening with these wonderful Ladies. As always, the food was great! 

 

We also celebrated the July birthdays of Pat Lewis, Mary Salz, Marilyn Getsch and the August birthdays 

of Patty McKenny, Reni Pfeifer, DonnaRae Dello-Stratta Theresa Suazo, Innez Innes and Edye Closson. 

Happy Birthday Ladies!  

 

On June 29th we had our Honoring Ladies Luncheon. This year we honored Judy Allan and Gay Specking 

for everything they have done, and still do, for our auxiliary. Thank you, Judy and Gay! 

 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday, September 12, 2024.  

 

Thank you,    

Dianne Heimann 
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Firecracker Barbeque 

The Firecracker BBQ was held on July 

6th at the Hall. 

 

Eric Wilson, Rudy Barron, André Casias 

and Mark Germann were at the grill. 

Leo Amend tended the bar. 

 

Attendees brought appetizers, side 

dishes and desserts to share. 

 

Folks were able to enjoy company of 

others without the sun beating down 

on them. 

 

While some missed the atmosphere of 

the park, an informal survey by the 

Grand Knight showed about an 80/20 

preference for the hall. 

 

Photo Credit: Dianne Heimann 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please look for future notifications of projects and happenings. 

May God Bless you in all that you do. 

 

Vivat Jesus 

SK Paul May 

Faithful Navigator 

 

Faithful Navigator Report – Bethlehem Assembly 1966 – July 2024 
   Greetings: Many of us have found profound meaning with the Knights of Columbus, both as Third Degree 

Knights and as Patriots to our Catholic Church and to all who participate in the projects necessary in the 

Knights of Columbus organizations of the Council 7502 in the Fourth Degree in the Bethlehem Assembly 

1966. 

   We are committed to helping our brothers and sisters with many projects and purposes within the Catholic 

Church. By doing God’s work we find true meaning as patriots to our Church and country. 

   We recently held elections of officers to positions that continue through our new year beginning July 1st, 

2024 and ending June 30th, 2025. Listed below are your new officers and their positions as Sir Knights: 

Faithful Navigator: SK Paul May 

Faithful Comptroller: SK Wallace Butler 

Faithful Friar: SK Rev Ernest Bayer 

Faithful Captain: SK Joseph Feiten 

Faithful Admiral: SK Gilbert Gallegos 

Faithful Purser: SK Ken Allscheid 

Faithful Pilot: SK Christopher Gaul 

Inner Sentinel: SK Carl Cogar, CCC 

Outer Sentinel: SK Joe Montoya, CCC 

One Year Trustee: SK Lynn Albi 

Two Year Trustee: SK Larry Allwine 
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FAMILY OF THE MONTH – TOM AND JILL WALLS 

The August 2024 Family of the Month is the Tom and Jill Walls family. 

Tom was born in Chicago on October 18, 1962. He has a younger sister, Melinda, and brother, Dave. Although he 

attended parochial school, it was a very rough neighborhood. When he was 19, he joined the Navy to escape the 

situation. After serving 6 years in the Navy, he moved to Charlotte N.C. and drove a truck for 2 years. At the urging 

of his father, he enlisted for an additional 7 years to be with his brother. His last tour was to Fort Carson. 

Jill was born in Colorado Springs and attended public schools there. She has two older sisters. Jill was working in a 

dental office and had two children, Brian and Amber, from a former marriage. A mutual friend introduced them. 

Tom introduced Jill to Catholicism. They were married on August 1, 1992. They have two additional children, Jo-

seph (30) and Jordan (24). They now have six grandchildren with one on the way in September. Zoey (24) is a 

teacher in Loveland. Addison (17) is an author of a book and plays the piano in the Catholic church in South Dako-

ta. Jonathan, Gus, Camden 

and Mason complete the 

group. 

Jill has worked in a dental 

office for 32 years. Mean-

while Tom worked his way 

up in CTI Charter Bus com-

pany, becoming the opera-

tions manager. When a part 

owner of the company re-

tired, he sold his share to 

Tom. Since 2009 he has 

been the owner of Premier 

Charter Bus Company and 

operates 10 buses with six 

drivers and himself. When 

COVID pretty much shut 

down the charter bus busi-

ness, he took a job driving 

for the Adams-12 School 

District. His company has come back, but Tom stayed with Adams-12 for its retirement benefits. 

Tom had decided that when he was 50, he would join the knights. The first person to invite him to join was Jim Be-

fort. By March of 2013 he had completed his 3rd degree. He made his 4th degree in 2015. Jill joined the Ladies 

Auxiliary in 2014. In July 2015 they received their first Family of the Month award. They were involved in religious 

education, Respect Life, Coats for Kids, peach sales, breakfasts and Lenten fries. For several years Tom carried 

local Special Olympic teams to state competitions in Grand Junction using his bus and spending nights at the Me-

sa campus. As Tom took positions of youth director and chancellor, Jill held positions for the Ladies Auxiliary as 

corresponding secretary and hostess. Starting in 2018 Tom held more senior positions as Deputy Grand Knight 

under Mark Germann (2018-2020), Grand Knight (2020-2022), District Deputy (2022-2024) and is scheduled to 

be the state Membership Coordinator the next fiscal year. 

Tom and Jill joined the Knights and Auxiliary for socialization with people who want to serve God and help their 

neighbors. They deserve to be the August Family of the Month. 
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Squire Officer Installation 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured (L->R) Josh Hem Lee (Chief Counsellor), Mateo Hem Lee (Bursar Squire), Matthew Walters 

(Chief Squire), Jackson Sandmeier (Sentry Squire), Declan Buljung (Notary Squire), Ian Buljung 

(Counsellor), Emerson Bulging (Marshal Squire). Not pictured: Noah Salcido (Deputy Chief Squire) Photo 

Credit: Grand Knight Douglas Blondin 

 

On Sunday, April 14th, Squires Circle 3645 installed the new officers for the fraternal year. 

Who’s the Seminarian … 
By Grand Knight Douglas Blondin  
(answer on page 12) 

 
This is the next “test’ in our seminarian series.  The picture to the left is of a 

priest or deacon during his time in the seminary.  He was either assigned at one 

time to IHM or has another IHM connection. Who is this seminarian (bonus 

question: what year was he ordained & when was he at Immaculate Heart of 

Mary)? 
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And the Seminarian is … (from page 9) 
 

Did you recognize Father Brian Larkin? He was born on June 28, 1980 at Mercy hospital in Denver and raised in 

Littleton. The middle child of three boys, he was on his way to becoming an accountant. However, God had other 

plans - calling him to the priesthood. Father Brian was ordained on May 21, 2011, and said his first Mass the 

next day at St Francis Cabrini in Littleton - his home parish. 

 

Father Brian’s first assignment was as parochial vicar at Immaculate Heart of Mary. His first Mass at IHM was the 

Mass of Unity (during the Journey Days festival) on June 26th. With the departure of Father Greg, Father Brian 

served as IHM Administrator from December 2012 until June 2013 when Father James Spahn was appointed 

IHM’s new pastor. Father Brian would complete his three-year assignment - his presence helping Father James’ 

transition. 

 

On June 18, 2014, Father Brian became pastor of Our Lady of Lourdes parish in Denver. In November 2019, Our 

Lady of Lourdes started a major renovation – which would be completed about 9 months later. In May 2020, Fa-

ther Brian was reappointed pastor of Our Lady of Lourdes for another 6 years. In May of 2021, he added the du-

ties of pastor for St Louis in Englewood. Father Brian is known for his addiction to coffee, the beauty of the moun-

tains, 90s music and, most importantly, following Jesus. 

Special Olympics Report – August 2024 – Michael Chacon 
The summer season has started.  Listed below are upcoming events that may interest KofC 7502 Knights 

and their families. 

Upcoming games: 

Front Range Cycling at Arapahoe County Fairgrounds 25690 E Quincy Ave Aurora, CO 80016 Time: 

8:30 AM - 5:00 PM Young Athletes Intro Cycling Races at Front Range Cycling Saturday, Aug 3 

 

Regional Golf Tournament at Aurora Hills Golf Course 50 S Peoria Street Aurora, CO 80012 Time: 

12:00 PM - 7:00 PM Young Athletes "Learn to" Golf at Regional Golf Saturday, Aug 10 

 

The State Council will be coordinating the Plane Pull charity event again this year.  This is a fun event if 

you can make it.  The volunteer firefighters’ will pitch in if your team needs some extra muscle.  Here is 

the info from the State Council’s email if you didn’t see it.  

 

The State Council has created a team for the 2024 SOCO Plane Pull to help raise money and awareness 

to support the athletes! In 2024, this event will only be held at DIA. The Knights will also have our annual 

hot dog stand provide hot dogs and water to all present...it was a huge hit last year! The plane pull as 

amazingly successful last year and we encourage any Knight/Family Member to participate (all are wel-

come!). You'll find a link to join the team at the bottom of this email. We are asking each member of the 

team to raise/donate $50 as we have to hit a minimum to participate. We had a competitive team last 

year at both the Denver and Colorado Springs events, and hope for additional success this year. 

 

Saturday, August 24, 2024 (9am - 2pm, we will provide additional specifics as to the exact time we will 

pull) 

Signature Aviation DEN - Denver Int'l Airport 

7850 North Harry B Coombs Parkway 

Denver, CO 80249 

 

Click here to register or enter the https://p2p.onecause.com/planepull24/accept?challenger=michael-

majeres&team=knights-of-columbus-colorado-state-council  

 

Learn more about 2024 Smile Generation Plane Pull presented by United Airlines at https://

p2p.onecause.com/planepull24?challenger=michael-majeres&team=knights-of-columbus-colorado-state-

council. 

https://p2p.onecause.com/planepull24/accept?challenger=michael-majeres&team=knights-of-columbus-colorado-state-council 
https://p2p.onecause.com/planepull24/accept?challenger=michael-majeres&team=knights-of-columbus-colorado-state-council 
https://p2p.onecause.com/planepull24?challenger=michael-majeres&team=knights-of-columbus-colorado-state-council
https://p2p.onecause.com/planepull24?challenger=michael-majeres&team=knights-of-columbus-colorado-state-council
https://p2p.onecause.com/planepull24?challenger=michael-majeres&team=knights-of-columbus-colorado-state-council
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Armed Services Poster 
The parish, with the help of the Knights of Columbus, Bethlehem Assembly, is planning to prepare 

a poster that will display pictures of service members that are currently serving on active duty in any of 

our country’s military services (Army, Coast Guard, Navy, Marines, Air Force and Space Force). If you or 

any member of your family is currently serving in any of the country’s military services we would like you 

to provide a picture (color preferred and any size) that will be copied, formatted and placed in a framed 

display in the church (location to be determined) and will contain a special prayer for the service mem-

bers.  

Please provide a picture no later than July 29th at the welcome desk In the Narthex. Please in-

clude the service member’s full name and the branch of service they are currently serving in. Please pro-

vide your name, address, and telephone number so the picture can be returned to you. If you have any 

questions, please call the welcome desk at 303-452-2041 or Larry Allwine at 720-810-3480. You are al-

so asked to notify the welcome desk or Larry Allwine at larryalwn@aol or 720-810-3480 when they are no 

longer on active duty status. Their picture will then be removed from the poster. 



BINGO NEW LOCATION: BINGO OASIS 
 

Join us for Bingo on Wednesday and Thursday each week 

Early Bird games at 11:15am Regular Bingo at Noon 

Bingo Oasis at 10657 Melody Drive, Northglenn 

THANK YOU BINGO WORKERS!! 

Knights of Columbus Council #7502 

2911 W 104th Avenue 

Westminster, CO 80234 

Editor’s Update 
Your Managing Editor is Nicholas Gaul (ncgaul@gmail.com) with editors Amber Walters and Chris Gaul. 

May God richly bless and keep all of the Knights of Council 7502!  Blessed Virgin Mary, who bore Christ in 

your womb, was Assumed bodily into Heaven, Pray for Us.  

 

Visit us on the Web: 

www.KofC7502.org 

Return Service Requested 

Donations to Knights of Columbus 7502 are not tax deductible 


